Annual Report of St Nicolas’ Church, Abingdon, 2018-2019
Bell Ringing, 2018
Ringing for Sunday service and special occasions has been well supported through the year.  The highlight of the year was ringing for the centenary of the Armistice.  The bells were rung for the Bun Throwing on the Saturday.  On the Sunday, the actual anniversary, the bells were rung half-muffled for morning service, at 10.40 the tenor was tolled 128 times, once for each of the fallen from Abingdon and finally the bells were rung open at 12.30 as part of the national celebration, ‘Ringers Remember’.

The bells are generally in good order but a new set of ropes will be needed soon.  
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